
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 04.07.17
7.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Sion Ifor Williams, Steffan Jones, Margretta Cartwright, Owen Gwilym Thomas.
7.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards, Steffan Chambers, John Ceri Evans, Edward Williams, John Ellis Williams, Mike Tregenza and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council).
7.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman did not have any announcements to make.
7.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on June 6th 2017 were found to be correct. 
7.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 6.9 (D) the Chairman reported that he had purchased a new picnic table for the new play park.

Item 6.9 (G) it was agreed that the Council purchase a deffibulator instead of the Regeneration Group.

Item 6.10 (A) the Clerk reported on behalf of Cllr. Steffan Jones that he had stated he was unable to attend the One Voice Wales meeting on the 21st because of work committments.

Item 6.10 (B) the Clerk reported that Ysgol Ardudwy wanted to know who was going to purchase the materials for the work in the community and it was agreed to ask Ysgol Ardudwy to be responsible for purchasing them.

7.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared and interest on any matter.
7.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 2nd 10-2 Older Peoples Forum, Porthmadog. 6 June, 2-4. Meirionnydd Access Dolgellau. 7 June, 2-4 Gwynedd finances, Penrhyndeudraeth.  12th 10-2. Community Health Council, Tremadog.12the 10-2. Care committee, Caernarfon. 5-10, South Snowdonia Access forum, Dinas Mawddwy. 14th.11-3.  Care and Wellbeing, Tywyn. 15 10-4, Gwynedd council Caernarfon. 16th Holiday homes and caravan seminar, Talybont. 19th. 10-2 Licensing, Caernarfon. 6-8 Welsh in schools seminar, Dolgellau.  20th 7-9.30 Village hall meeting. 23rd. 11-1. Ysgol Ardudwy monitoring.26th, 10-2,Health and  Wellbeing training, Penrhyn. 28th 2-4. Snowdonia Park AGM, (Observer).

At the Older Peoples Forum members were informed by the Gwynedd senior trading standards officer that cyber crime and theft from the elderly was increasing and there was a need to be vigilant. Never agree to work being done by someone knocking on your door, never let them in and never hand over money, always get a member of the family or a friend to assist if under pressure. The Meirionnydd access group expressed concern that the post of the Gwynedd Disability Officer had been incorporated into another post. The meeting was told that the new bridge with lifts to cross platforms in Machynlleth railway station had been completed and would be of benefit to disabled people using the trains. The Welsh Government want's to do away with the Community Health Council and amalgamate the Social Services Inspectorate and Health Inspectors Wales. There are plans for a new watchdog body to include health and social care. The CHC members were given details of how Alltwen Hospital and Gwynedd council was dealing with patient releases from hospital and putting the clients needs first and at the top of the list. I have been appointed chairman of the Care scrutiny committee that also investigates family and children's needs, housing etc..The full council was asked to support the needs for beds at the Blaenau Ffestiniog clinic. It was agreed that the Care committee should hold a fact gathering meeting with the group in Blaenau Ffestiniog and the NHS as soon as possible. Signs have gone missing on the Taith Ardudwy Way between Barmouth and Talsarnau. The SNP is to try to arrange a meeting with the local group that established the walk. Barmouth walking festival is going from strength to strength and attracting more and more walkers to the area in September.There have been delays in opening a new Tourist Information Centre on Barmouth railway station.The 150th anniversary of Barmouth Bridge will take place on Saturday 14th and Sunday 15th October with events being arranged. The health and wellbeing day 
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in Tywyn was a success during carers week and the village hall committee have asked for a similar event  with stalls 
etc in Dyffryn Ardudwy. The public are given information by different groups on what is available. There was a large attendance at the Holiday Homes and Caravan seminar at Islawrffordd when the MP Liz Saville Roberts, Lord Dafydd Elis Thomas AM, many Gwynedd councillors and the  chairman of planning were present. Over 1,300 people are employed at Gwynedd caravan parks. Licensing members are still concerned about the amount of gambling advertisements on TV. Over 70% of children speak Welsh in schools, but only 30% speak Welsh outside school and Gwynedd council is looking at ways for more Welsh to be used outside school. The Ardudwy area is well represented on the Snowdonia Nation Park authority, with Cllrs Annwen Hughes,  Fraya Bentham, Elfed Powell Roberts and Gethin Williams appointed. The new chairman is Owain Wyn from Caernarfon and the vice chairman is Cllr John Pughe Roberts from Dinas Mawddwy.  At a training session Gwynedd councillors were told that more and more emphasis is to be put on the NHS and Social Services to work together for the benefit of the local residents.In this area we are very lucky to have the district nurses working so well with the prove and public sector.  I have ben pressing for the retention of Coleg Harlech for adult training in the care and nursing field. The college is safe for the next 12 months. I have had a reply from the NRW on the river Ysgethin problems and will send it to Annwen to be sent out. Ending with good news. A new Air Ambulance has been delivered to Caernarfon Airport and this helicopter can now fly at night and with a doctor on board. Good news for rural areas. I am available on 01341242758 or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet. com
7.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of one 4 bedroomed house in lieu of two 4 bedroomed houses previously approved - Land near Capel Horeb, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/72D)
Support this application.

Demolition of porch and outside store/wc and erection of two storey extension and single storey lean-to extension and installation of rooflights and alterations to chimney - Station House, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/596)

Support this application.

Refurbishment of dwelling including alterations to porch and dormer windows and retention of car poort with patio above and alterations to garage and workshop to incorporate annexe accommodation to dwelling - Tan y Coed, Talybont (NP5/58/144J)

No comments on this application until the Council have received an explanation of what planning permission already exists on the site.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
7.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £16,780.99 since the start of the new financial year and this was £2,998.51 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Regeneration Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers informed the Members that the next meeting of the above will be held on the 8th August at 7.30 p.m. in the village hall. Also that suggestion boxes have been placed in Foxes shop and the village hall cafe and that quite a few have posted suggestions in them.

C   Village Hall
It was made known that the Tresurer of the committee is finishing. Also that the matter of who is purchasing the carpet for the snooker room had been discussed and the opinion was that the Community Council would pay. The Chairman agreed to contact the Chairman of the village hall committee, Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas to state once again that the Council had not agreed to this and for him to have a look again at the minutes that was written in February and June 2017 regarding this matter.
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D   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that she had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and she reported as follows:- that the bus shelter in Talybont was fine and that the grass around it needed to be cut once again that that the flower pots by the bus shelter were looking very nice, the area at the back of the toilets needed to be sprayed with weedkiller.The bus shelter in the village was fine and Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas had refixed the stone that was loose and the slate that was loose on the island near the bus shelter, Penybont garden was very tidy, Morlo Park was very tidy, the two play parks were fine but weedkiller was needed on the paths in the old play park, and it was made known that  a new picnic table had been purchased for the new play park and the Chairman agreed to take the old picnic table away, and Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he had been greasing the bearings on the roundabout and that he had asked Mr. Gwion Williams to fix rivets to take the bolts in the roundabout and also Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to remove the old rubbish bin from the new play park. Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that she had met Ms. Cari Jones from Harlech who works for the Youth Justice Service in the new play park and that she had stated that this park was better than the one in Harlech and that she would be brining her child to Dyffryn and also she had stated if any community work needed to be carried out to contact her. The public cemetery was very tidy but there was a need to give some attention to the tree trunk located between the two gates, two new fencing poles were needed and the Chairman agreed to do this work. Llanddwywe cemetery was very tidy and the Chairman agreed to cut back the sycamore tree and put some weedkiller down, Llanenddwyn cemetery was very tidy and the Clerk reported on behalf of Cllr. Margretta Cartwright. that Mr. Dave Taylor had called by Cllr. Cartwright’s house to state that he was very pleased to see Llanenddwyn cemetery looking so tidy. Cllr. Sian Edwards agreed to carry out the inspection again next month. 
E   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had received a reply from Iona Thomas, Senior Planning Officer in the National Park stating that any application would have to agree to the policies of the Eryri Local Development Plan and also that the play park was known as an open space that should be protected from development and therefore the National Park could not support any application to change the play park into a car park as this would be contrary to Development Policy 5 (open spaces and green wedges). Also stating although for the above comments that the Council would have the right to present an application. It was agreed to carry on and put a planning application in and it was further agreed that the Regeneration Group would do this on behalf of the Council (as was done with the new play park) so as to go and seek grant funding.

F   Street Lighting
Because of the absence of Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas who wanter the above matter on the agenda it was not possible to discuss the matter until the next Council meeting.

G   Welsh Government Community Translation Scheme
Because of the absence of Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas who wanter the above matter on the agenda it was not possible to discuss the matter until the next Council meeting.
H   Council Rules
Because of the absence of Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas who wanter the above matter on the agenda it was not possible to discuss the matter until the next Council meeting.
I    Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
As nobody had attended the above meeting it was not possible to have a report of the meeting but the Chairman agreed to attend the next meeting on the 13th of this month.
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J    Meeting with National Park - Coed y Brenin 13.6.17
The Clerk reported that she had received a report that Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas had done regarding the above meeting and he reported as follows - we were welcomed to the meeting by the Vice Chairman of the Park Owain Wyn. The meeting was rather weak as the attendance from the Community Councils was low and we were told that Mr. Caerwyn Roberts was still Chairman until they had chosen a new Chairman.

Emyr Williams, Chief Executive
He was still emphasising that the Park had to face cuts that were leading towards a rather uncertain time also facing having to have a new leader, brexit and also the result of the election. The Park can choose 9 members and Welsh Government choose 6. The Ysgwrn will be officially opened on the 6th September. The Vice Chairman unveiled the National Eisteddfod chair been made out of wood planted at yr Ysgwrn. Everybody were astonished to the beauty of the chair. Dafydd Ellis has been choosen as an Officer for the Future of the Landscape.

Mair Huws, Head of Wardens and Access 
The first Forum of the North was held last week and Gethin Corps is the warden for the Ardudwy and Pennal area. We were given some information about the responsibilities of looking after footpaths and a legal responsibility lies with Gwynedd Council, styles and gates lies with the landowner. Gwynedd Council are giving a lot of the above to the Park to install. The Park is responsible for the highland footpath and also Snowdon and Gwynedd Council are responsible for footpaths category 1 and 2 and also the Coastal Path.

Rebeca Jones,  Temporary Head of Planning Policy 

The new development plan will be going on until 2031, and a consultation is on the cards very soon. The local development plan will be sent to the Councils and the amendments will be included in green and the items been abolished in red. The complete Eryri documents will be available for us to see from July onwards for 8 weeks in libraries and so on.
Helen Pye,  Park Partnership Manager 
We will have a new management plan been published by the Park every 5 years and there will be a need for us to collaborate together within the Park under the following categories - Snowdonia Partnership Plan, Community + Economy, Environmental + Loving Snowdonia.

K   One Voice Wales Meeting - Dolgellau 21.6.17
As nobody had attended the above meeting it was not possible to receive a report on the meeting. The Chairman apologised that he had been unable to attend the meeting.

L   One Voice Wales Training - Bala 28.6.17

Cllrs. John Ceri Evans and Steffan Chambers reported that they had attended the above training that was held in Bala to do with the Code of Conduct and that it was a very helpfull training and because there was another training session of the same kind being held in Barmouth on the 27th September through the medium of english Cllrs. Sian Edwards, Edward Williams and Michael Tregenza agreed to attend it along with the Chairman and Vice Chairman who had previously shown an interest and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact those Councillors that were absent to ask if they had an interest attending before sending the additional names in. Because part of the report of the training session was confidential it was agreed to suspend Standing Orders and that the discussion was held in camera.

7.10  CORRESPONDANCE

A    Dizzie Dancers

Received a letter from the above asking for a financial donation towards their travelling costs from the Council as they had won a competition recently and therefore representing Wales in the World Championships in Glasgow in August. It was agreed to give them £200 as many from the two villages attend this dance group.
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B     Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams

Received a copy of an e-mail from the above of a reply that had been received from Natural Resources Wales regarding Sgethin river and it was agreed instead of the Clerk reading this out as it was rather long that the e-mail would be circulated amongst the Members so that they could read it themselves.

7.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £11,506.63 in the current account, £7,542.66 in the reserve account and £38.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes   - £147.00 (wages) +  £147.97 costs  = £274.97 
Customs & Excise        -  £110.20 - tax on Clerk’s wages

SLPW                           -    £630.00 - new picnic table for new play park

Mr. Gary Martayn    -     £255.00 - cut grass in both play parks (3 times)

Mr. Gwion Williams     -   £25.00 - repair roundabout in new play park

 Evergreen        
           -  £225.00 - cut grass of public cemetery x 4 and cut back hedge 

 Evergreen                     -  £325.00 - cut grass in Llanenddwyn cemetery x 2

 Evergreen                     -  £290.00 - cut grass in Llanddwywecemetery  x 2

 Evergreen                     -  £150.00 - dispose of unsuitable soil to fill badger hole and refill with suitable soil. 

WEL Medical Ltd      -   £1,639.50 - defibiulator for the village

Monies received since last meeting
None come to hand since last meeting
Applications for financial contribution

Dizzie Dancers - £200.00

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £148.62 - translation services

7.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was agreed to support the suggestion by Cllr. Steffan Chambers that Cllr. Michael Tregenza asks the Governing Body of the Primary School to place a Wales flag up on the site of the school.

There was a need to know who was responsible for the footpath that runs from the play school site up to the Gromlech and it was agreed that the Clerk would contact Liz Haynes regarding this.

Cllr. Michael Tregenza stated that he would not be present at the October meeting of the Council.

It was agreed there was a no overnight stay sign in the village car park.

It was made known that wooden planks underneath the decking to the left of Bennar beach were rotten.

Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that the hedge along the road from Ystumgwern crossroads towards the village had been cut.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN

DATE...................................................................
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